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Ufton Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 

Tuesday 5th July 2016
1.
Record of Members Present:- 
Cllrs Baldwin, Wilkinson, Leeman, Crowther, Tayler and Riches. 
Meeting Commenced 8.00 pm
2.
Apologises for Absence: - Cllr Mrs van-Kesteren   
3.
Acceptance of Apologies: - Cllr Mrs van-Kesteren 
4.
Declaration of Interests 


Councillors are reminded that they must act solely in the public interest and should never 

improperly confer advantage or disadvantage on any person to act or gain financial or other material benefits for yourself, your family, a friend or close associate. None received
5.
Dispensations - None

6.
Open Forum - (15 minutes)
Mrs Ingham – asked if the War Memorial is complete as the names have not been painted. The original quote for the restoration work did not include the letters being painted. All  Councillors will look at the memorial and painting of the words will be discussed at the next meeting in September. 
Representative Report
District Councillor Riches – Gave his apologies for his absence at last month’s meeting and apologised for not informing the Parish Council of his absence.
Venture House has opened in Stratford. It provides facilities for small businesses, bridging the gap between working out of one room, but not needing a full office suite. There are hot desks with super fast internet connections, reception facilities and meeting rooms. The desks can be booked in advance or on a walk in basis on the day. The second floor has suites of offices, for businesses to move to, prior to them moving out to their own offices Funding came from the Government and the scheme was designed by 6th formers from King Edward VI school in Stratford. Utilization of the scheme will be measured; the target is 50% occupancy on a daily basis.

SDC Core Strategy is due to go to Cabinet on Monday morning 11th July and then to the  full Council in the afternoon. If the Core Strategy is adopted it is unlikely any large developments will go ahead in this area.

Dallas Burston have submitted an application for a licence today, they wish to turn one of their buildings into a Public House 
County Councillor Stevens joined the meeting
County Cllr Stevens – The primary schools in Harbury, Long Itchington and  St James in Southam are all considering becoming a Multi-Academy Trust  run by the Church. Southam College is also considering becoming a multi-academy trust.
Southam College has been allocated £400K to build a new music block. The total number of students is now 1,300. 
Warwickshire County Council (WCC) has placed a lot of schemes on hold following the outcome of the Referendum and the subsequent political turmoil.

HS2 South Warwickshire and Stratford Group against HS2 are due to attend the House of Lords on 18th and 19th July 2016 to present their appeal.

There is a new Manager for Ufton Fields Nature Reserve – Faye Irvin. She has been trying to contact the Clerk but it transpires she has been trying to contact the previous Clerk.
7.
Minutes of Last Parish Council Meeting

Cllr Wilkinson proposed, Cllr Crowther seconded and it was  

RESOLVED: the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on Tuesday 7th June 2016 be signed as a true record of the meeting.

8.
Matters Arising

8.1
Dog Fouling 
Fouling is still occurring in the village. It is believed the Stratford District Council Dog Warden has recently written to a resident in the village, who failed to pick up after their dog 
8.2
Landfill/Biffa


The “smell” has not been evident recently. The Parish Council encourages residents to contact the Environment Agency. Item to remain on the Agenda.
8.3
Highway Issues

An official complaint has been made to WCC, it is currently being investigated. It was agreed if there is no response within two weeks, the Clerk is to write to Ms Monica Frogley, the Director responsible for Highway matters. 

Cllr Tayler offered to spray the footpath/fence by the footpath to the allotments, in order to stop the weed growing. 

8.4
HS2 – no further information
8.5
Stage Coach

Cllr Crowther has not been able to obtain any more information as the resident who raised the issue is currently on holiday. The matter is to be put on the Agenda for the meeting in September. 
8.6
CilCA

The Clerk advised she has started her CiLCA course (Society of Local Council Clerks) and will ask the Council to refund her 25% - £25 of the cost, which is being shared over the four Councils she clerks for. Cllr Crowther proposed, Cllr Tayler seconded and it was 



RESOLVED the Council will refund the cost of £25 towards the Clerks Training 
fees.
9.
Planning Matters 

Cllr Baldwin confirmed he wrote to Stratford District Council re Planning Application 16/00775/OUT – Dallas Burston Polo Ground objecting to the planning application. Cllr Baldwin passed a copy of the letter to the Clerk.
10.
Finances  

10.1
Invoices
Cllr Crowther proposed, Cllr Tayler seconded and it was

RESOLVED: the following payments be approved.

Clerks Salary for June    




£152.92


July/August Newsletter




£19.80 + £3.96 VAT

HMRC 






£7.00

E-on Streetlight Maintenance




£55.22 + 11.04 VAT


E-on Electricity Account





£181.20 + £9.06 VAT

10.2
E-on increase in fees


Cllr Crowther will contact Mike Cunningham at WCC to see if WCC can include Ufton’s Street Lights 
in their contract, as they pay less per kilowatt hour due to size and then recharge Ufton. Cllr 
Crowther has also contacted WALC to see if there are any schemes where Parish Councils join 
together in order to obtain a lower price. WALC will make enquiries with other Clerks if so requested. 
11
Correspondence received


E-on invoice. Consultation document from WCC re The Revised Statement of Community 
Involvement. 



ACTION: Clerk to scan and circulate Consultation document to all Cllrs.


12.
Items for next Agenda

Dog Fouling 
Landfill/Biffa
Highway Issues

HS2

Stagecoach
E-on

War Memorial

Noticeboard

14.
Date of Next Meeting – 6th September 2016 

Meeting ended 8.55 pm
           Signed 
Date


Cllr C Baldwin (Chairman)


